
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

What a busy and rewarding half term we have had at Carlisle Infant School!  

I am delighted to share with you the many exciting activities and achievements that have filled our recent 
weeks. Our Reception pupils have enjoyed enriching visits from both authors and dentists, providing 
them with valuable learning experiences beyond the classroom. Year 1 children have demonstrated their 
commitment to environmental awareness by writing letters to our MP, Munira Wilson, about plastic 
wastage issues. I am pleased to report that they received a thoughtful reply, which has further encouraged 
their engagement with important community matters. Year 2 pupils have been exceptionally busy        
preparing for their spectacular leavers' show, 'Carlisle Carnival'. This wonderful celebration truly      
showcased their remarkable talents and highlighted the tremendous progress they have made throughout 
their time with us. The performance was a fitting tribute to their hard work and dedication over the years. 

 Last week, I had the pleasure of taking some of our talented dancers to the Kingston and Richmond 
Country Dance Festival, where they represented our school with great enthusiasm. Additionally, our Year 
2 pupils enjoyed a visit from Teammates today, who came up with some exciting, active sessions on the 
field which have hopefully burnt off some of their excess energy ahead of the holidays!  

I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to all parents for your exceptional generosity throughout 
this year. Your contributions to CSA events have raised substantial funds for our school, making a        
significant difference to our resources and opportunities. The books purchased from our Amazon     
Wishlist have provided us with up-to-date texts that address key themes important to our school         
community. I’ve recently updated the Amazon Wishlist to include some new texts requests for the new 

school year.  https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/14TJZYMRCPNXG?ref_=wl_share 

 

Finally, I must offer my personal thanks to the kind and thoughtful parents who have collected for my 
wedding  which will take place during the summer holidays. Your support and generosity mean so much 
to me.  I am truly and deeply touched.  

Remember school will finish at 1.30pm on Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

David Wells  

Head of School 

Carlisle Infant School  

18th July 2025 

All Medicines-Important 

Please can all parents ensure that any medicines held at school for their child, must be 

collected on the last day. Any medicines left at school over the summer holidays will be 

disposed of. 

Lost Property 

All items in the lost property box are now on a table at the front of the school.  If your child has lost any 

items of  uniform, please have a look  Please can we remind parents to clearly name all items of clothing. 

Any unclaimed clothing will be disposed of at the end of term. 

Fraser Portraits 

If you haven’t had a chance to order your child’s school photos yet, you can still do so.  Please go to our 
website www.orderphotos.co.uk and use your proof card id to place an order.  

If your proof card has been misplaced or lost, just send us an email at sales@fraserportraits.com and we’ll 
be happy to help you retrieve your order proof card.  Thank you,  Fraser Portraits.  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/14TJZYMRCPNXG?ref_=wl_share
http://www.orderphotos.co.uk
mailto:sales@fraserportraits.com


Notices/Reminders 

Diary Dates 

July 

Tuesday 22nd—End of Term-School will finish at 1.30pm 

 

September 

Monday 1st—INSET—School Closed 

Tuesday 2nd—INSET—School Closed 

Wednesday 3rd—Y1 & Y2 Children Return 

Monday 15th—Afterschool Clubs Commence 

Monday 29th—Flu Immunisation-All Year Groups 

 

October 

Tuesday 7th—Individual School Photographs 

Afterschool Clubs 

Afterschool clubs will commence on Monday  15th September. If your child is interested in     

joining a club, please contact the club directly. The flyers can be found on our website by            

following the link.  https://www.cihhjf.school/carlisle-infant-school/parents/extra-curricular-

provision 

Please note, clubs are only open to children in Year 1 & Year 2 for the Autumn Term. 

https://www.cihhjf.school/carlisle-infant-school/parents/extra-curricular-provision
https://www.cihhjf.school/carlisle-infant-school/parents/extra-curricular-provision


Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please    

contact the SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008  You can make an online referral here. 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999. 

Notices/Reminders 

Re-Cycle Ink Cartridges  

Please donate any used ink cartridges to our recycling box which is located at the front of 

the school. 

Letter for parents from UKHSA 

Now is the time to encourage parents of children joining nursery or reception classes in           
September to check that their child is up to date with their immunisations before they start 
school in September. These pre-school immunisations will help protect children against many 
serious  infections including measles. UKSHA has provided this letter to share with parents of 
children joining nursery or reception in September - please share with your new starters. 
 
Immunisation letter from UKHSA.  

Consultation is open on Richmond resident experiences at pharmacies 

Richmond Council has surveyed residents about local pharmacy services through the 2025 Phar-

maceutical Needs Assessment with the report on resident experiences at local pharmacy 

services now drafted.  

   

The Health and Wellbeing Board received feedback from residents to understand current service 

use, satisfaction, and unmet needs.   

  

The results of this have informed the draft report which will help shape decisions about future 

pharmacy provision and commissioning.   

 

Please encourage your networks to read the draft report and provide any feedback through 

this quick survey before 7 September.  

Places available on a number of parenting groups starting next term in Kingston 

There are places available on free parenting groups which will be starting next term in the     

Kingston borough.  

Family Links for parents and carers of primary school aged children 

Incredible Years for parents and carers of children 2-8 years to assist in managing children’s 
behaviour problems 

Triple P Teen for parents and carers of adolescents 

Teen Life for parents and carers of children aged 10-16 years with a diagnosis of ASD 

Please see attached posters for more information about each group and please contact Karen 

Williams with any queries.   

http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa
https://drive.google.com/file/d/111tGpUcm5YIpKpKGFc02_UTKZOCq4q5w/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/111tGpUcm5YIpKpKGFc02_UTKZOCq4q5w/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/111tGpUcm5YIpKpKGFc02_UTKZOCq4q5w/view?usp=sharing
https://richmond.gov.uk/news/news_july_2025/consultation_on_future_pharmacy_services
https://richmond.gov.uk/news/news_july_2025/consultation_on_future_pharmacy_services
https://haveyoursay.citizenspace.com/public-health/rdpna-25
https://haveyoursay.citizenspace.com/public-health/rdpna-25
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yLI6MRbJiA6TKqPFVCrePvsPib8wgnXP/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113526650510670895994&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/19D89urMI3AuE5Mh_PWqBSj0Zl30gcPMR/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113526650510670895994&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1SW-2vbn_wM7HxaC9b1E-5obxWS2NM5dg/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113526650510670895994&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Yi0llQdK2Ctua9r1tDLnpPYdfIPVQcWr/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113526650510670895994&rtpof=true&sd=true
mailto:karen.williams@achievingforchildren.org.uk
mailto:karen.williams@achievingforchildren.org.uk


Kingston 2025 active for all sports day 

Join us this Summer Holiday on Sunday, 10 August at Alexandra Recreation Ground, Surbiton for the 

Kingston 2025 Active for All Sports Day – a free event for all ages celebrating local sport, physical activity, 

and wellbeing.  

 

The day will begin with the Surbiton junior parkrun at 9am, followed by a wide range of activities from 

11am, including taster sessions, games, and demonstrations from local clubs and organisations.  

There will be opportunities to try new activities, meet local groups, and enjoy a fun, active day with 

friends and family. One of the highlights will be a 4v4 basketball tournament hosted by Future Rising 

Foundation – open to all to watch or take part in. 

 

Continue reading about Kingston 2025 active for all sports day.  

Notices/Activities-School Holidays 

 

PS Hair and Beauty Day 

Get ready for a fabulous Hair and Beauty Day! Young people can dive into a whirlwind of fun with taster 

sessions and workshops galore. We’re talking nail art, hair braiding and styling, makeup magic, face 

painting, personal hygiene tips, and loads of exciting giveaways! thanks to 

@the_hygiene_bank_twickenham  

 

Check out the activities in our flyer.  

 

For more information contact Danielle Hutchinson, Youth Work Practitioner.  

Mobile: 07864 615077 or via email:powerstation@achievingforchildren.org.uk 

 

PowerStation Youth Centre, 121a Mortlake High Street, Mortlake, SW14 8SN. 

 

PS hair and beauty day poster.  

Get ready for a summer of fabulous free activities in Kingston 
Summer in Kingston is bigger and better than ever this year, as we make no apologies for celebrating our unique 
history as the place where the first King of England was crowned 1100 years ago! Kingston 2025 represents even 
more than our past, it is an opportunity to celebrate Kingston now and lay the foundations for culture and         
community for the future. 
 
And there's so much more to do in Kingston that is free. 
From the Kingston Regatta to the Active for All Sports Day, Park Play every Saturday, free organised cycling events, 
libraries, youth centres and the FUEL summer holidays programme for kids. 
 
We have over 30 parks and playgrounds across the borough to make your own fun - so bring a picnic and enjoy 
getting outside. 
 
You can find local activities and events at Connected Kingston.  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QO5QaVYamTKZNItMG0Z-k7BdZeg52Ah0XBBYNNwC4C0/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1rFOt3Qe1hE7EHGzfa0Vd8XtT5fT510yw/view?usp=sharing
mailto:powerstation@achievingforchildren.org.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/12X8Rd0HvMFEMk0OoC8UXqacCmY_zyHBn/view?usp=sharing
https://connectedkingston.uk/events





























